
 

 

    PUBLIC NOTICE AVAILABLE 

 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS                            BUILDING STRONG® 
April 24, 2017     

 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, LOS ANGELES DISTRICT 

ISSUES A PUBLIC NOTICE (REVIEW PERIOD EXTENDED) 
 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Los Angeles District, Regulatory Division, Arizona Branch, has released, and is 
soliciting comments on, a final environmental impact statement (EIS) that evaluates the potential environmental 
consequences associated with the potential issuance of a Department of the Army permit application.  The Public 
Notice can be viewed at the link below: 
 
The final EIS can be viewed at: http://www.spl.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory/ProjectsPrograms.aspx 
 
Project Name:  Lone Star Ore Body Development Project 
 
Corps File No.:  SPL-2014-00065-MWL  
 
Public Notice Location:   
http://www.spl.usace.army.mil/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=lIMGxCnznlk%3d&tabid=1320&portalid=17&mid=3132 ] 
 
Waterbodies:  Coyote Wash, Watson Wash, Peterson Wash, and unnamed washes 
 
City:  Safford County:  Graham  
 
Comment Period:  April 14, 2017 through May 22, 2017  
 
The Corps Regulatory Division is soliciting comments from the public, federal, state, and local agencies and officials, 
American Indian tribes, and other interested parties for consideration and evaluation of the impacts of this proposed 
activity.  Instructions for commenting on the Public Notice are included in the Notice available at the above link.  
 
The Corps Regulatory Program evaluates permit applications for most construction activities that occur in the nation’s 
lakes, rivers, streams, oceans, and wetlands.  Written comments received during the public review period will be 
considered by the Corps and will become part of the administrative record for the decision.  
 
You may contact Michael Langley, Project Manager, at 602-230-6953 or via email at 
Michael.W.Langley@usace.army.mil  with any questions or comments regarding this matter.  For information on how 
to comment on this proposed action, please see the Public Notice. 
 
You may also see a list of final Regulatory actions here: 
http://www.spl.usace.army.mil/Missions/regulatory/finalregulatoryactions.aspx. 
 

Regulatory Program Goals: 
• To provide strong protection of the nation's aquatic environment, including wetlands. 
• To ensure the Corps provides the regulated public with fair and reasonable decisions.  
• To enhance the efficiency of the Corps’ administration of its regulatory program. 
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